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February 3, 2022 

 
             File No. 211287 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On January 31, 2022, the following proposed Charter Amendment for the June 7, 2022, Election 
was amended by the Board of Supervisors’ Rules Committee: 
 

File No.  211287 (ver3) 
 
Charter Amendment (Third Draft) to amend the Charter of the City and County of 
San Francisco to extend the ban on the initiation of recall petitions from six to 
twelve months after the official has assumed office; prohibit the submission of a 
recall petition to the Department of Elections, if the subsequent recall election 
would be required to be held within twelve months of a regularly scheduled 
election for the office held by the official sought to be recalled; and provide that 
any interim officer appointed to fill a vacancy created by a recall election, held on 
or after June 7, 2022, may not be a candidate in the subsequent vacancy election; 
at an election to be held on June 7, 2022. 
 

This legislation is being re-transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

    
 By:  Victor Young, Assistant Clerk  
        Rules Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer  
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning 

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would
not result in a direct of indirect physical change in 
the environment.
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